February 2019
Dear Parent/Carer
S2 PERSONALISATION AND CHOICE
Third Year is the final year of the Broad General Education (BGE) and the vast majority of our S2 pupils are able to personalise their studies by selecting subjects to study in S3. In the final year of the BGE pupils work towards achieving level 4 Experiences and Outcomes while starting to cover the learning required for National 3, 4 and 5 qualifications. This blended approach allows for a smooth transition from the BGE (S1-S3) to the Senior Phase (S4-S6). 
A copy of the option form has been issued today to allow you to discuss these choices with your child. Every pupil also received a copy of a detailed option booklet, outlining the range of courses available and the progression routes through the Senior Phase. In addition, you are invited to a careers evening on Thursday 14th February at 7pm at Largs Academy. Local businesses, colleges and school staff will be on hand to offer advice and guidance to support young people in making their subject choices.
Guidance staff will conduct individual option interviews and make a recommendation about the best course to follow. This will be communicated to you on the personalisation and choice form which you should sign and return to the school by Friday 23rd March, either confirming the recommended course, or suggesting other preferences.  If there are changes, your child must see Mr Wilson, DHT. 
A wide range of subjects are available next session and a core curriculum will be retained to ensure breadth of coverage. Each child is required to study English, mathematics, a modern language, one science, one social subject, one expressive arts subject, one technologies subject and two further choices from any curricular area. In addition, each pupil in S3 will continue to follow core PE, Personal and Social Education and RE courses in S3.
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Yours sincerely 
Mrs Heather Burns

Head Teacher
	Key Dates:





Friday 1st February 		S2 Full Reports Issued 





Wednesday 6th February  	S2 Options Assembly with forms and letters issued with BGE  


                                                          course descriptor booklets 





Thursday 7th February - Friday 15th February	S2 Guidance Interviews 





Thursday 14th February	Careers Evening, 7pm





Friday 22nd February		Personalisation and Choice forms to be returned, 


			signed by parents by 22/02/19 








                








